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Badlands Head Start: 
PRENATAL TO FIVE 

September 2019 Newsletter 

Upcoming Dates 

 

September 3rd  First Day of Centers 

September 19th Policy Council Meeting 

September 20th TREC Board Meeting 

September 27th Bison Preschool Screening 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

To file a program discrimination complaint, complete the 

USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form,  

AD-3027, found online at   http://www.ascr.usda.gov/

compliant_filing_cust.html   and at any USDA office or 

write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the  

letter all of the information requested in the form.  To  

request a copy of the complaint form, call (866)632-9992.  

Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: (1) 

mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture, Office of the  

Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence 

Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, (2) fax: 

(202)690-7442, or (3) email: program.intake@usda.gov 

Belle Fourche Office: 605-723-8837  

    or 800-598-5859 

Bison Office:   605-244-5500 

Kyle Office:   605-455-2799 

Newell Office:  605-456-1370 

Buffalo Office:   605-375-3179 

Lemmon Office:  605-374-3134 

101 5th Ave  Belle Fourche, SD 57717 

Phone: 605-723-8837 

Fax: 605-723-8834 

http://www.badlandshs.org/ 

Executive Director: mbevier@badlandshs.org 

Education/Disabilities Specialist: mpickle@badlandshs.org 

Family Community Specialist: wdunn@badlandshs.org 

Health, Nutrition, Safety Specialist: mwilbur@badlandshs.org 

Mental Health Specialist: rfunk@badlandshs.org 

Activity: 

These are a few common things grown in gar-

dens. Help your child identify what they are. 

Carrots, Pumpkin, Zucchini, Yellow Crookneck Squash , Tomato, Spaghetti Squash 
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Message from the Executive Director 

 

Friends, 

 

We are about to embark on another year of Head Start in Western, South Dakota. So much has happened in the last year for our 

program, and we are excited for another great year helping kids and families in our local communities.  

Over the Summer all our sites underwent changes to help improve the outdoor experiences children have at our 

sites. To be clear, we installed play houses and other outdoor elements to our Belle Fourche, Buffalo, Newell, Lem-

mon, and Bison sites to bolster the variety of playground activities for your children. Most notably, musical flowers 

were placed at all sites so children (and adults) can enjoy making music in a creative, fun way. In addition to these 

summer projects, we also finished the purchase process for our Belle Fourche Center-Based site. From application to 

close, the entire project took about 16 months. It was long and arduous, but we can rest assured that families in 

Belle Fourche will have a safe, stable center for their children to attend in the decades to come. We are very excited 

by the progress at all our sites, and think the outdoor improvements will really be noticeable.  

In addition to these projects, TREC also started working on a wellness program for our staff. The program focuses on 

general wellness topics and techniques for our team to make their lives better and also be in a better position to provide top-

notch services to children and families. In general, the program is a series of mini-courses and information available to our team to 

focus on topics like: healthy eating, work-life balance, financial literacy, sleep, and many others. We think this is a very good step 

in maintaining a positive culture at work and allowing our team to refresh and replenish.  I am beyond excited to implement the 

program and gather feedback from our team as to how it is working in their lives. The hope is to offer similar courses and infor-

mation to our families in the future! 

Looking ahead to the upcoming year, we are getting ready for a very busy year. Not only will we be working on 

wellness, but we will also begin working on program goals for the upcoming 5 Year Grant application. It’s an 

exciting time and allows us to refocus our efforts to meet the current needs of children and families. I’m sure 

the year will be filled with great successes and milestones! 

I look forward to meeting your families and hope we can provide the education and care to help your child become school ready 

when they reach Kindergarten.  

 

Best, 

 

Marcus Bevier 

Executive Director 
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Welcome Back! 

Hello and welcome to a new school year! I hope everyone has had a fun and relaxing summer! This is 
a very exciting time for children and families! Some children will be returning to school for another 
year and others will be coming for the very first time! This may mean excitement but also some anxi-
ety for children and even parents as they watch their littles go off to school! Change can often be 
stressful, even if it’s a positive event. Here are a few tips to think about that will help your child (and 
you) adjust to the school year positively.  

Be ready 

It will be important for you to know what is expected for your child prior to school starting. This will 
help to avoid confusion. Know what your teacher and school is expecting to avoid your child 
getting mixed messages. Make sure they have anything the teacher or school has requested in 
advance to make their first day as smooth as possible. Know your child’s school schedule, when 
school starts and ends each day. Make it a priority to pick your child up on time to help them feel 
less anxious and more secure. If you are running late, contact your teacher so they can let your 
child know what is going on. This will avoid feelings of anxiety and help your child know you un-
derstand they may be worried.  

Develop a good routine 

Make sure your child is rested and ready for school. This typically means adjusting bed time from 
their summer schedule and creating a new and earlier bed time for the school year. Giving your 
child enough time to wake up in the morning is important too. No one feels good about their day 
when they are rushed out the door and dropped off in a hurry. Children need enough time to 
wake up and mentally prepare for their transition from school to home. This will help to ensure 
your child has a successful school day both socially and academically. 

Stay positive 

It’s important parents stay positive about the new school year. Children often take our lead and 
moods can be contagious, spreading like wild fire in families. If you are positive about school and 
their day, they likely will follow suit. Remember to avoid placing your own school experiences 
onto your child, especially if your experiences were negative.  

Tell your child what you expect from them at school 

Remember to tell your child specifically what you want them to do, such as “Listen to your teacher 
and share the toys” rather than “Don’t hit and be good.” This clearly tells them what you expect 
from them and gives your child a positive visualization about their school day and situations they 
will likely encounter.  

Last but not least, remember you’re the expert on your child! Should you notice any concerning 
changes or are hearing negative comments your child is saying about school, please visit with 
his/her teacher. This can help your teacher to better understand your child and clear up any mis-
understandings or hurts that may have unintentionally occurred.  

Again, Welcome! I look forward to meeting you and your child during the course of the school year! 

 

Rebecka Funk MA., LPC-MH 
Badlands TREC Mental Health Consultant 
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What is Parent Committee? 

A Parent Committee is made up of  all the parents in each cluster. A cluster is everyone in the group 

served by the same home visitor/teacher. 

The Parent committee meetings are informal and friendly. They are held each month at a social. 

Come join us each month and be a part of  your child’s Head Start program. 

Each Parent Committee has $200 to spend for their cluster. In order to receive the $200, your cluster 

must have an active Parent Committee and Policy Council Representative attending meetings. 

What is Policy Council? 

Policy Council is a group of  representatives, and an alternate, from each cluster. They are voted in by 

the parents in their cluster at a Parent Committee Meeting. Policy Council typically meets the 3rd 

Wednesday of  the month, unless otherwise specified, at the Belle Fourche administrative building. 

Consider becoming part of  Policy Council: 

 Work in partnership with staff  and the 

governing body to develop, review, and  

approve or disapprove policies and proce-

dures 

 Enjoy a nice drive to Bell Fourche, we 

provide mileage reimbursement 

 Get a welcome change in your daily rou-

tine, enjoy stimulating conversation with 

adults, we provide child care reimburse-

ment 

 Let someone cook for you, enjoy a free 

meal 

Wanda Dunn —Family and Community 

Partnership Specialist 

Parent Committee and Policy Council 
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Update from Butte County 
 The 2019-2020 program year has just started and everyone is excited.  After a wetter than normal summer, let’s 

hope this fall is a little drier.  Fall can be a wonderful time to get outside and enjoy nature. No matter how young or old, 

a nice walk in the park or a trip to a farmers market can be fun for the whole family. If you take a walk you can pick up 

different objects found in nature. You can touch them and describe how they feel, do they have a smell then compare it 

to other objects you have found.  A farmers market is a great place to explore also, most have 

locally grown produce.  Your child can explore different texture and smells. You might even find 

something new to try. The whole family can be involved in the cleaning and cooking process.  

Listed below are several other activities you can try with your family while it is still nice to be 

outside. 

Michele Kreuzer-Ranken — Butte Co. Area Service Manager 

Activity Idea - Nature Sticky Picture 

MATERIALS: 

 Self-adhesive plastic 

 Light-weight objects from nature 

   Take your child on a short nature 
walk. Let them collect small pieces of 
grass, leaves, seeds and wildflowers, 
and put them in a bag. When you get 
home, peel off the backing of a large piece of 
self-adhesive plastic and let  
children put their objects onto the sticky paper. 

Activity Idea - Leaf Lotto 

MATERIALS: 

 Clear contact paper 

 Matching pairs of leaves, at least three  
different kinds 

   Let your child find two each of several kinds of 
leaves. Sort them in to pairs. Cut contact paper 
into squares and peal the backing off. Place a leaf 
on the sticky side of one of the squares, spreading 
the leaf as flat as possible. Carefully place another 
square on top, sealing the leaf inside. When you 
are done doing this with all the leaves, let your 
child find the matching pairs. 

 

 
Is it really time to begin a new school year already?  It seems we missed a big part of summer because it 
rained and was so cool for so many days.    On the other hand though, the country-side is such a beautiful 
neon green and not so dry, which we all are thankful for. 
 
We are really excited here at the Belle Head Start Center to begin our new school year.  Our staff has been 
putting up bulletin boards, making home visits, and doing all the many things it takes to be ready for our first 
day on Sept. 3rd, for the children to arrive. 
 
Some things we are super excited about here at our Belle center are the new facelift our building has gotten 
and our playground.   Our building has new chocolate brown siding and new windows that make it really 
rock.  The children are going to be so happy to see the new playhouse, try our new saddle spinner, play the 
musical flowers, and try the new seesaw. 
 
With all of these exciting things happening here, we are most excited to see the children come so eager to 
learn and become part of our Head Start family.     
 
Judee Wilson—Belle Fourche Center Area Services Manager 

Welcome to Head Start Year 2019

-2020 from the Badlands Head 

Start Center in Belle! 
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Message from Melissa 
Yoga for Young Children 

 

Benefits of Yoga 

 

Yoga has many benefits, not just for adults but for children as well.  Through yoga, young children can develop the following skills.  

 

1. Manage stress and anxiety. Many yoga strategies focus on breathing exercises and relaxation techniques.  These can help teach chil-

dren how to reduce their stress in a healthy way, which will help them not only as children, but as adults as well. 

 

2. Improve emotional regulation. Learning to regulate emotions is an important skill for young children to learn. Which if you have 

ever witnessed a 2-year-old child in the midst of a full-blown meltdown you can certainly attest too!  Yoga can help children be in the pre-

sent moment while relaxing, which in turns helps them manage their emotions more appropriately. 

 

3. Increase body awareness. Practicing different poses helps children learn about their bodies and become better at controlling their 

movements. 

 

4. Enhance concentration and memory. Many yoga poses and breathing exercises require children to focus and work on their memori-

zation skills.  Developing these skills can reduce impulsivity and help later on with being more successful in school. 

 

5. Build strength and flexibility. Young children’s bodies are still growing and developing.  Doing yoga can help with building their 

strength as well as being more flexible which can reduce the chance of injury. 

 

6. Learn that physical activity can be fun. Children today are much more sedentary than children from previous generations. This is 

due in large part to smart phones, tablets, video games, television and other screen-related activities. This has led to an increase in obesity 

in children. Doing yoga can help children learn that physical activities can be fun and lead to a healthy habit of incorporating movement 

into their lifestyles. 

 

Simple Yoga Activities 

 

1. Copy Cat Baby Yoga:   This is a fun activity for the whole family.  Place your baby on the floor.  Have other family members lay on 

the floor as well in the same pose as the baby.  As the baby moves and changes positions, family members copy the baby’s exact move-

ments.  For example, if the baby rolls over to the left, everyone else rolls over to the left as well. 

 

2. Monkey See, Monkey Do: With older children, let them take turns making up poses that other family members then copy. You can 

add animal sounds to go with the poses. Let your child get as crazy with the poses as they would like and you will all have a great time 

with this! 

 

3. Smell the Flower, Blow the Petals: With your child, pretend to hold a flower in your hand near your face.  Inhale through your nose 

“smelling” the flower.  Next, pretend to “blow the petals” by exhaling forcefully through the mouth.  Do this three times.   This activity 

can also help when a child is upset and you are trying to help them calm down.  

 

4. Yoga story: Tell your child you are going to go on a pretend trip.  Have them pick a destination such as the beach, grocery store, zoo, 

etc.  Stand up and together act out the motions to the story. For example, walking in place, pretending to pack for a trip, making hand and 

arm motions to simulate driving, arms out in the air for flying, digging in the sand, animal motions and sounds for different zoo animals, 

etc.  The only limitation here is your own imagination.    

 

With all of the activities above, let your child move in the way that feels most natural to him or her.  Do not correct your child’s move-

ments. The purpose is to encourage your child to move and have fun, correcting your child can lead to frustration, which we want to 

avoid during these activities.  

 

On the next page, we have included some simple poses for you to enjoy with your child. 
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Welcome back to the 2019-2020 school year!  Time to get into new routines and re-learn schedules with center, socials and 

Head Start home visits starting back up.  Some of you will be also transitioning siblings into the school routine, and with that comes after school 

snacks.  A fun way to provide healthy after school snacks, while spending time with your preschooler is to make snacks together to have ready 

when the after school “I am starving” hunger pains kick in.  Some simple suggestions are to serve fresh fruit, cut and ready to eat, yogurt and 

fruit smoothies, bagel pizzas, cheese and thinly sliced apples wrapped in lunch meat, carrots/celery with light ranch dressing, and graham 

cracker fruit pizzas!    These are simply made by spreading a thin layer of cream cheese on a graham cracker and by adding fresh pieces of fruit!  

Another healthy favorite snack is to serve Peanut butter apple nachos which are quick and filling!  

Ingredients:  

 2 apples, cut into wedges 

 ¼ c. peanut butter (warmed) 

 2 tbsp. granola 

 1 tbsp. dried cranberries or raisins 

Drizzle the apple wedges with peanut butter and top with granola and the dried 

cranberries or raisins.   Enjoy!   

Important upcoming social dates to remember are the following: 

Harding County Head start/Early Head Start- September 10th form 9-11 and on the 24th form 1-3 pm. 

Perkins Co. Early Head Start -September 12th and 26th from 5:30-7:30 pm 

Lemmon and Bison Centers have yet to finalize their social dates, but the teachers will certainly be getting this information to each family.   

This year I am going to dedicate a small portion of my newsletter section to introduce you to the wonderful staff we have in the northern coun-

ty of Harding. 

 Hi everyone! I’m Cara Lei, the Head Start Home Visitor in Harding County for 3-5 year olds. This will be my second year here at Head Start. I 

love working with the families and seeing the growth in the children we serve. I think we have an amazing Team here at Badlands Head Start 

and have enjoyed getting to know everyone throughout this past year! 

A little about me:  

I grew up in the little town of Isabel, South Dakota. My family farms and ranches. I chose to attend college in Chadron, NE where I received a 

Bachelor of Science in Education. I focused my studies on Early Childhood Development and Special Education. I was a Full Time Special Educa-

tion Substitute Teacher in Newell for a semester and then was the Preschool and Kindergarten Teacher in Faith, South Dakota for a year before 

getting married. My husband is from Buffalo, SD where we are calling home now. I was a stay-at-home Mom while also running a licensed in-

home Daycare for 10 years. We have four children; Blaise (11), Blake (9), Baicyn (5), and Baylor (3).  I decided my children were getting older 

and Daycare wasn’t allowing me the freedom to get to all of their activities. So, I started looking for jobs outside of the home. I was thrilled to 

see this position open and even happier when I joined the crew here! I look forward to another great year!! 

 I am Ruth Adams and have lived in Harding County for 24 years now, moving here in 1994 after graduating from BH State University with a 

degree in Human Services.  I was a case manager for 8.5 years at Sky Ranch for Boys before joining Badlands Head Start as a home visitor in 

2003. In 2013, I accepted the position of Area Services Manager.  In this position, I supervise staff in Harding and Perkins Counties, and fill in 

as needed in the centers.  In 2017 I completed my masters in school counseling.  My husband is a rancher and we have 3 kids and 2 son in 

laws.  Our youngest is a senior in High school and our middle daughter just got married this summer!  I am grateful for the awesome staff I 

get to work with and love getting to know the families in the  program and watching the children grow and learn!  

Ruth Adams—Area Services Manager  

Greetings from Perkins & Harding County 
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Misty Wilbur 

Health, Nutrition & 

Safety Specialist 

One in 5 children in the United States are obese. Childhood obesity puts kids at risk for health problems that were once 

seen only in adults, like type 2 diabetes, high blood pressure, and heart disease. 

The good news is that childhood obesity can be prevented. In honor of National Childhood Obesity Awareness Month, we 

encourage your family to make healthy changes together. 

Get active outside: Walk around the neighborhood, go on a bike ride, or play basketball at the park. 

Limit screen time: Keep screen time (time spent on the computer, watching TV, or playing video games) to 2 hours or less 

a day. 

Make healthy meals: Buy and serve more vegetables, fruits, and whole-grain foods. 

Taking small steps as a family can help your child stay at a healthy weight. 

Ready to make some delicious, creative, nutritious goodies? Here are 12 ideas to get you started: 

1. Use a small cookie cutter to cut fruit and cheese into fun shapes. Place on skewers to make kabobs. 

2. Blend frozen fruits with low-fat yogurt. Pour into ice cube trays, put a popsicle stick in each cube and freeze. 

3. Spread a dab on almond butter on thinly sliced apples or pears. Stack them from largest to smallest to build a tower. 

4. Frozen peas and corn may sound weird to adults but some kids love them! Pair with string cheese. 

5. Make a milkshake with a frozen banana, milk and peanut butter. Use whole milk for kids ages 1-2 and low-fat milk for older 

kids. 

6. Cut carrots and apples into matchsticks, toss together for a salad, top with toasted almonds or walnuts. 

7. Mix chunky salsa and black beans, sprinkle with cheese and serve with baked blue corn chips. 

8. Mixed canned tuna, dried cranberries, a little mayonnaise and Greek yogurt. Spread on cel-

ery. 

9. Serve guacamole with whole grain chips. Make this snack even more fun by letting your kids 

smash the avocado slices. 

10. Have your kids top a pita with their favorite veggies, sprinkle with cheese and bake in the 

oven for a quick pizza snack. 

11. Cut bananas into 4 pieces, dip them in plain yogurt and roll in crushed whole grain graham 

cracker, serve or freeze. 

12. Slice apples and toss with oats, cinnamon, and a little brown sugar. Bake until crisp and serve 

with a dollop of low-fat yogurt. 
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Our area is uniquely set up to provide many active outdoor activities that could easily be converted into enjoyable long lasting hobbies. 

Provided below are some simple hobbies that are good start for the whole family. 

 Walking around the neighborhood 

 Hiking 

 Biking 

 Fishing 
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Belle Fourche Center 

Marcus Bevier 

Executive Director 

Melissa Pickle 

Program Services  

Director/Education-

Disabilities Specialist 

Dorothy Richards 

 Fiscal Specialist 

Wanda Dunn 

Family/Community     

Specialist 

Amanda Schwend 
HR Specialist/Admin Asst. 

Jessica Cox 

EHS Data Support 

Misty Wilbur 

Health/Nutrition     

Kristi Williams 

EHS Home Visitor 

Guadalupe  Estrada 

EHS Home Visitor 
Michele Ranken 

Area Service Mngr 

Traci Baker 

HS Home Visitor 
Rebecca Larson 

EHS Home Visitor 

Alma Meza 

Nutrition Services 

OPEN                       

Center 1 

Assistant Teacher 

Pamela Riesland 
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Shirleen Thomas 

Center 2 Assistant  
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Michaela Hallam 

Center 1 Teacher 

Brianne Bonnet 

EHS Home Visitor 
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Butte County  
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Saydee Corcoran 

Teacher 
Amber Ingles 
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Sarah Lemer 
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Taryn Eversvik 
Assistant Teacher 

Cheri Butsavage 

Teacher 

Ruth Adams 

Harding & Perkins Co. Area Service Manager 
OPEN 

EHS Home Visitor 

Cara Lei 

HS Home Visitor 

Sharon Condon 

HS Home Visitor 

OPEN 
Nutrition Services 

Oglala, Lakota, and Bennett County  

Bison Center 

Harding County 

Lemmon Center and Perkins County 

OPEN 
HS Home Visitor 

Tami Briscoe 
Assistant Teacher 


